
MINUTES OF THE MEETING OF THE MEMBERS OF THE SOCIAL COMMITTEE held at the 
University of Toronto Students’ Law Society Office (P322) at 78 Queens Park, Toronto, Ontario, 
M5S 2C5 at 12:30pm EST January 21st, 2019. 
  
Members in attendance: Solomon McKenzie, SLS President (Sol) 
                                               Brittany Cohen, VP Social Affairs (Britt) 
                                               Thomas Sutherland, 3L Representative (Tom) 
 Mark Brennan, 3L Representative (Mark)* 
                                               Spencer Paveck, 2L Representative (Spencer) 
                                               Matthew Walwyn, 2L Representative (Matthew) 
                                               Zarin Zahra, 1L Representative (Zarin) 
                                               Delana Zamparo, 1L Representative (Del) 
                                               Celina Kassam, 1L Representative (Celina) 
 Dana O’Shea, 1L Representative (Dana) 
                                               *arrived late 
  
Call to order 12:34pm 
  
I. Organization 
  
Brittany Cohen chaired. Notice of the meeting was duly given. Tom took minutes. 
  
II. Procedural 
A. Approval of the Minutes 
  
Jan 15th, 2019 Meeting Minutes 
  
Motion to Approve the January 15th, 2019 Meeting Minutes by Sol, seconded by Spencer.              
Unanimous approval. Del abstains. 
  
II. Transition Document 
  
*Mark arrived* 
  
In order to entrench the institutional memory of the organization, we will be putting together               
transition documents for our most important events. They should include contact information for             
relevant people to the task as well as any notes that might be useful for organizers moving                 
forward. The events we still need to prepare these documents for are: 

-Call to the bar 
-Law Ball 
-Clothing Sales 
-Coffee Houses 

  



III.  Merchandise 
  
We are no longer working with Primetime Custom because they have not secured licensing              
approval from the University. Spencer has reached out to all the other vendors on the list and is                  
working on coming up with a new vendor who can set up an online store for us. There may be a                     
smaller selection of clothing options. Spencer would like to have some help once the online               
store is set up. 
  
IV. Survey Results 
  
We received 44 responses for our survey on the Yearbook and on Law Ball themes. Of the                 
respondents 63% were willing to buy a yearbook. The prices they would be willing to pay were                 
in the range of $20 – $40. We need to see if this would be a doable range. Everyone agreed                    
Sol’s design for the yearbook looked good. 
  
If we move forward with the yearbook, we will need to start organizing photos and collecting                
them from students who have taken them at our past events. Jerome would do small group                
pictures either give us camera or do himself. Celina will follow-up with Jerome to see if we can                  
get photos from frosh. 
  
V. Events 
A. Law Ball 
  
The most popular themes suggested seemed to be: 

-Laws Vegas 
-Masquerade 
-Candy Land/ Willy Wonka 

  
Masquerade is unworkable for fear that someone will show up with their own masks on, which                
would be a security issue. Laws Vegas and Candy Land were both generally approved, but we                
will circulate a poll with all the survey suggested ideas in our online chat to come to a decision. 
  
There will be no sponsorship for Law Ball, but the Faculty will be giving us $7000 (as opposed                  
to the $4000 they gave last year). Economic circumstances are weighing heavily on these              
decisions. We may not be able to get this amount in future years considering provincial changes                
to University funding by government. Lowering ticket prices is likely not possible this year as it                
would cut into our buffer fund for the event. Once dinner is set, we will be able to set the tickets. 
  
Next steps: Mark and Britt will meet with the coordinator to go over the details. We started                 
advertising mid-February last year, we will endeavor to start the sales two weeks before reading               
week (rather than one week before reading week). 
  
B. Pub Nights 



  
A. Trivia 
  
Adam Ragusa is taking care of everything for our questions. Spencer needs approval for              
printing cards, candies, mic and other associated fees. 
  
Motion to approve funding for $60 for miscellaneous expenses for trivia by Sol, seconded by               
Matt. Unanimous approval. 
  
B. Joint SLS-Sport Law Society Call to bar 
  
Spencer is discussing with the group, but it might not happen, so he is preparing to maneuver. 
  
C. Minimal Impairment (Oakes Day!!! Pub Night) 
  
Oakes day pub night needs to be planned. 
  
D. Welcome Day Call to the Bar 
  
Jerome has asked us to put a pub event together for the reading week school open house for                  
prospective students. This will take place on February 22nd, 2019 (reading week call to the bar).                
Last year they went to the Fox and the Fiddle which was too small. We need to pick something                   
close, large. East of Brunswick might be possible. Spencer will investigate planning an event at               
East of Brunswick. 
  
E. Curling 
  
Britt had no updates. 
  
F. Oakes Day!!! 
  
Faculty council loved the idea. Prof. Greene and Assistant Dean Archbald were supportive. A              
mixer might be possible as a lunch or a breakfast. The faculty mixer could be a breakfast where                  
the Faculty serves food to the students to encourage more communication between students             
and professors. Sara-Marni Hubbard has asked Santa Guida to see if they’d be willing to cater                
the lunch event for free by virtue of the huge amount of business, we give them. 
  
List of events right now is: 

i) Breakfast ((French) Pressing and Sip-stantial) 
ii) Lunch (Rational Connection) 
iii) Coffee House (Balancing Acts) 
iv) Pub Night (Minimal Impairment) 

  



Last year, the SLS neglected to pick up our student levy cheque for the second semester and                 
we have only now deposited it. We will use some of this money to fund Oakes Day!!! 
  
Motion to approve funding for $1500 for Oakes Day!!! by Sol, seconded by Tom. Unanimous               
approval. 
  
Next steps: the sub-committee will have a meeting to discuss next steps and then report next                
week. 
  
G. Candygrams 
  
Matt will take charge of this event. The essential steps are pricing out the packages, buying the                 
candy, selling them, preparing the packages, and delivering them. Dana would like to help. We               
handed them out while we sold law ball tickets last year and will try to do the same this year.                    
One suggestion that came out of last year’s cards were to make them less romantic so that they                  
could be given to peer mentors or in other non-romantic contexts. All the money went to Charity                 
(Red Door) last year. We will be doing the same this year with the same charity. Matt is happy to                    
have some people to volunteer to help. 
  
VI. Money 
  
We need to have a conversation about whether we need to put more into Law Ball and our                  
financial priorities moving forward. The government has prohibited student levies. These being            
the source of much of our revenue, the SLS will be in a very different financial position next                  
year. 
  
VII. Clubs Funding 
  
There were only 38 events that made funding requests this semester and so we will proceed to                 
do them concurrently with our weekly meetings. 
  
Funding for equity groups with dietary restriction or religious observances has no clear policy.              
Are we going to require that they give us the proportion of their students that require specialized                 
foods? Should we question groups? 
  
Generally, we see no problem with asking a group if they can give us more particularized                
numbers for the proportion of an event requiring special meal preparation procedures, but we              
will not question these number once we have them. 
  
Motion to make “asking groups for the proportion of their event attendants which will require               
specialized food” policy by Sol, seconded by Matt. Unanimous approval. 
  
A. Environmental Law Club 



  
i) Environmental Documentary Screening 

  
They will screen documentaries on environmental policy topics. They expect an attendance of             
25 people and have asked for $15 for snacks and $5 for movie rental. We approved this event                  
last semester, but because they didn’t have it, they needed to apply for reapproval. Event falls                
squarely within our guidelines. 
  
Motion to approve funding $15 for snacks, and $5 for movie rental by Sol, seconded by Celina.                 
Unanimous approval. 
  

ii) High Park Tour 
  
A members-only walking tour of High Park to help the members get to know each other. It’s cold                  
out. We will ask them what day they plan to do it before we forecast their attendance. 
  
B. Aboriginal Law Society 
  

Colonization Across The Globe: From Turtle Island To Palestine 
  
This event will be a panel discussion of the parallels between Indigenous Peoples in Canada,               
and Palestinians in Israel/Palestine. Planned for late January or early February. On Facebook             
38 going, and 100+ interested. Murray Sinclair might be able to speak. They have asked for                
funding for 50 students in attendance and 5 speaker guests. Based on the Facebook numbers,               
this forecasted attendance looks realistic. They only have 4 speakers listed on the event page.  
  
Motion to fund $200 for food (50x$4) and $20 for speaker’s gifts (4x$5) by Mark, seconded by                 
Spencer. Unanimous approval. 
  
C. Out in Law 
  

LGBTQ+ Student Lunch Hang Out 
  
The event is a lunch session for queer students (but all are welcome) at the law school to                  
connect with one another to help foster a safe and inclusive LGBTQ+ community. They              
anticipate 40 students. Mark suggested that 20 might be a more realistic for this event based on                 
last year’s interest. This will be considered their capstone event as there’s no outside speaker.               
Do we want to pass some of this on to the discretionary fund? We are going to go back to them                     
to let them see if they want to request more so we can pass that request along to the                   
discretionary find. 
  
D. Business Law Society 

  



Women in Corporate Law 
  
The panel will feature women from various corporate law firms sharing their experiences of              
working in private practice. They have hosted this event every year with high attendance. They               
expect 50+ students which is in line with their attendance last year. They did not request any                 
speaker’s gifts. 
  
Motion to fund $200 for food (50x$4), by Celina, seconded by Spencer. Unanimous approval. 
  
E. Charity Law Interest Group 
  

The Past, Present and Future of Charities and Political Activities 
  
This will be a half-day conference on the topic of charities and political activities which will take                 
place in the law school. It is planned for February 8th, 2019. They expect 25-35 from U of T law.                    
They have requested food for 50 students and 7 speaker’s gifts. They want to only want to                 
provide for snacks so we will should likely use out 3$/person snacks guideline rather than the                
full $4/person food guideline. Their Facebook event only has 7 people ‘going’ + 42 ‘interested’               
They are getting some outside funding from Osgoode, Pemsel Case Foundation, and            
UnitedWay of Greater Toronto. 50 people also seems ambitious for a three-part panel so we will                
use 30 instead at the snack amount. 
  
Motion to approve fund $90 for snack (30x$3) and $35 for speaker’s gifts (7x$5) by Mark,                
seconded by Del. Unanimous approval. 
  
F. Litigation Association 
  

Motion’s Workshop 
  
The Motion’s Workshop is an opportunity for students to gain experience in civil litigation in a                
low-pressure environment. It happens every year. Students will first attend an introductory            
session at the University of Toronto, and then compete in an event hosted by Fasken               
Martineau. 50 students and 2 speaker gifts. This was funded exactly as such last year. It’s                
always well attended. 
  
Motion to fund for $200 for food (50x$4) and $10 for speaker’s gifts (2x$5) by Mark, seconded                 
by Celina. Unanimous approval. 
  
G. University of Toronto Faculty of Law Forensic Science Group 
  

Expert Witness Colloquium 
  



A full day conferences which will provide invaluable advice on how to best use and understand                
the role of expert witnesses for litigation. They have registration so we might be able to get                 
exact numbers. They anticipate 50 students to attend all three sessions which seems like an               
ambitious amount. We will ask them how many people are going through their registration. We               
will come back to this later. 
 


